�EDMOND PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING



Tuesday, May 16, 2000	6:00 P.M.



The Edmond Planning Commission Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Woods at 6:00 p.m., Tuesday, May 16, 2000, in the City Council Chambers at 20 South Littler.   Other members present were Leroy Cartwright, Bill Moyer, and Elizabeth Waner. Present for the City were Robert L. Schiermeyer, City Planner; Marcy Hunt, Assistant City Planner; Rush Clinkscales, Civil Engineer; and Steve Murdock, City Attorney.  Dyke Hoppe arrived at 6:15 p.m. The first item on the agenda was the approval of the May 16, 2000, Planning Commission Minutes.



Motion by Waner, seconded by Cartwright, to approve the minutes with the indication that Ms. Waner abstained from approval of the previous minutes.  Motion carried as follows:

	AYES:	Members:  Waner, Cartwright, Moyer and Chairperson Woods

	NAYS:	None



The next item on the agenda was a Public Hearing and Consideration of a partial easement closing 4816 E. Clipper Crossing in the Lake Highlands II Section One Addition located east of I-35, half a mile south of 15th Street.  (Jack and Mary Rawdon)



Jack Rawdon is selling his house on Lot 4, Block 2, Lake Highlands II, Section One Addition located east of I-35, half a mile south of 15th Street.  The water well was constructed in a 10 foot utility easement in the northwest corner of the property.  The property is served with gas, electricity and telephone and there are no utilities extending through the portion of the easement where the water well is located.  In order to clear title to the property to sell, Mr. Rawdon wishes to close a 10 foot by 10 foot area of the utility easement around the well.  Clipper Crossing has 30 foot of easement from the center of the road which serves as a utility easement and fire lane access.  A majority of the 10 foot easement is being retained.  The City has no objection to closing a 10 foot by 10 foot area around the water well.  There is no utility in the portion of the easement to be closed and the house is fully served. 



Motion by Moyer, seconded by Waner, to approve this request.  Motion carried as follows:

	AYES:	Members:  Moyer, Waner, Cartwright and Chairperson Woods

	NAYS:	None



The next item on the agenda was a Public Hearing and Consideration of an Ordinance closing the portion of Jackson Street lying south of the south right-of-way line of First Street and extending south to the north right-of-way line of the east-west alley between First and Second Streets.  (First Christian Church of Edmond)



The First Christian Church is requesting that the portion of Jackson Street south of the south right-of-way of First Street.  The 60 foot wide street easement would be retained for utilities and could not be built over with buildings but could be enclosed as a yard and could be paved over for parking spaces.  The First Christian Church owns the land on the east and west sides of Jackson Street where the street is to be closed.  Fiesta Cleaners still owns their property on the northeast corner of Jackson and Second Streets.  The site plan has been submitted and a parking lot proposed for the new Family Life Center will allow access through to First Street and will connect to the southern portion of Jackson, which will remain open.  Engineering has completed a traffic count and there are 1605 cars in a 24 hour period in all directions through the intersection of Jackson and First; the count is 505 on Jackson and 1100 on First Street.  

��The street area will remain as open space for the maintenance and operation for utilities.  



Mrs. Joe Ann Kelly spoke in opposition to this request.  She indicated the street was public and the church could build their family life building without closing the street.  She understood the commitments made by the church to allow for the access from First Street to Fiesta Cleaners but felt the street should not be closed.



David Payne representing the church identified approximately 10 conditions that the Church met with the Kelley’s on and were willing to construct at the church’s cost if they agreed with the closing.  Those conditions are as follows:

1.  Aligning the curb cut on First Street with the driveway on the west side of Fiesta 

	Cleaners.

2.  Move the electric pole in the alley so the driveway can be used.

3.  Move the gas meter and protect it with bollards as needed to allow the driveway to be used.

4.  Repave the alley behind Fiesta Cleaners.

5.  Reconstruct the drive approach from the alley to the Fiesta Cleaners driveway on 

     the west side of the  business. 

6.  Provide a cross access easement from First Street south to Jackson Street so the 

     Fiesta Cleaners can be assured of permanent access to First Street.

7.  Encourage that a sign be permitted for at least thirty days on First Street  directing traffic for use by Fiesta Cleaners.  

8.  Provide a pad for the dumpster to be located behind Fiesta Cleaners rather than the parking lot in front of the building so Sanitation can access the location.

9.  Construct curb and gutter along the west edge of the Fiesta Cleaners property next to the drive-in lane.

10.  Construct the access lane from First Street to Fiesta Cleaners as a first step so that access is always available to First.  It is understood that there is a sanitary sewer line replacement project which could require the closing of Jackson temporarily and there would be some closing of Jackson for the Family Life Center, but with this condition, there would always be access to the cleaners even during construction.



Mr. Cartwright indicated he opposed the closing of a public street.  This would set a precedent for other streets in this area that have a similar situation.  Mr. Moyer indicated he preferred not to close streets.  Mr. Hoppe Indicated this arrangement met many of the principals discussed in the Downtown Study and he thought it was a good plan.  He indicated he used Fiesta Cleaners and would use the cross-access drive to enter or exit from the cleaners and thought the alternatives were reasonable.



Motion by Hoppe, seconded by Waner, to approve this request.  Motion carried as follows:

	AYES:	Members:  Hoppe, Waner and Chairperson Woods

	NAYS:	Members:  Cartwright and Moyer



�The next item on the agenda was a Public Hearing and Consideration of an Ordinance Amending Edmond Plan III from Neighborhood Commercial and Suburban Office Usage to General Commercial Planned Unit Development Usage on the south side of Fifth Street, east of Littler and west of Boulevard.  (Mark Neighbors) 

��

This item was requested to be continued by the applicant.



Motion by Cartwright, seconded by Moyer, to continue this request to June 20.  Motion carried as follows:

	AYES:	Members: Cartwright, Moyer, Hoppe, Waner and Chairperson Woods

	NAYS:	None 



The next item on the agenda was a Public Hearing and Consideration of an Ordinance Rezoning from “D-2” Neighborhood Commercial District and “D-O” Suburban Office District to “E-1” General Commercial Planned Unit Development on the south side of Fifth Street, east of Littler and west of Boulevard.   (Mark Neighbors)



This item was requested to be continued by the applicant.



Motion by Cartwright, seconded by Moyer, to continue this request to June 20.  Motion carried as follows:

	AYES:	Members:  Cartwright, Moyer, Hoppe, Waner and Chairperson Woods

	NAYS:	None 



The next item on the agenda was a Public Hearing and Consideration of an Ordinance Amending Edmond Plan III from  Suburban Office Usage to General Commercial Planned Unit Development Usage on the south side of Fifth Street, approximately 75 east of Littler.  (Mark Neighbors)



This item was requested to be continued by the applicant.



Motion by Cartwright, seconded by Moyer, to continue this request to June 20. Motion carried as follows:

	AYES:	Members:  Cartwright, Moyer, Hoppe, Waner and Chairperson Woods	NAYS:	None 



The next item on the agenda was a Public Hearing and Consideration of an Ordinance Rezoning from “A” Single Family Dwelling District to “E-1” General Commercial Planned Unit Development on the south side of Fifth Street, approximately 75 east of Littler.  (Mark Neighbors)  



This item was requested to be continued by the applicant.



Motion by Cartwright, seconded by Moyer, to continue this request to June 20. Motion carried as follows:

	AYES:	Cartwright, Moyer, Hoppe, Waner and Chairperson Woods

	NAYS:	None 



�There was no New Business:

��

Motion by Hoppe, seconded by Cartwright, to adjourn.  Motion carried as follows:

	AYES:	Members:  Hoppe, Cartwright, Moyer, Waner and Chairperson Woods

	NAYS:	None



Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 





												

David Woods, Chairman	Robert Schiermeyer, Secretary

Edmond Planning Commission			Edmond Planning Commission
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